Northcote Primary School

www.northcoteschool.com

Caring, Learning, Growing

13th. October 2020

Well done and thank you. Thanks go to all our families who have been so supportive of our efforts to ensure that staff and children remain as safe as possible at this difficult time.

In particular, congratulations go to staff who have worked hard to provide support for home learning. Our home learning policy is on our school website for you to read.

Facemasks. Public Health England stress to the importance of **facemasks** on the school site. **Please** follow these rules and help keep each other safe.

Parents who do not wear facemasks must not attempt to speak with school staff at a distance less than 2 and a half metres.

Facemasks and social distancing are a minimum effort towards keeping school staff safe.

Half-Term Break. School finishes **tomorrow** (Friday 23rd. October) for a one week break.

Inservice Training Day for Staff. This will be held on Monday 2nd. November.

Children return to school on Tuesday 3rd. November.

Flu – immunisation: Tuesday 17th. November.

Children in reception – year 6 will receive their flu vaccine nasal spray on 17th.November. Permission letters have been sent out. Late replies must be returned to your child's class teacher a.s.a.p.

<u>Coats</u> We are now at the time of year in which the weather gets worse. All children must have their coats in school every day. Thank you.

School information: Our website is kept up to date with the latest information.

Healthy Packed lunches. As we continue in our goal to be a 'healthy school' we would ask parents to ensure that packed lunches sent into school are 'healthy'. Suggested items for a packed lunch are:-

- Sandwich/ wrap/past/crackers
- > Fruit/ salad
- Yogurt
- Possibly a small chocolate biscuit or crisps
- Water, milk or small juice strictly NO fizzy drinks.

Year 6 secondary School Admissions. Year 6 applications close on 31st. October.

Please apply at: - www.liverpool.gov.uk/admissions

Stay Safe!

- 1. The days are getting shorter and the clocks go back on Sunday morning. Be seen Be safe!
- 2. 'Trick or Treat' is not recommended this year.
- 3. Remember all the firework safety messages you have been taught. Please be aware and stay safe.
- 4. Remember government guidelines and ensure that you do not mix with other family bubbles.

https://liverpool.gov.uk/communities-and-safety/emergency-planning/coronavirus/local-restrictions-in-liverpool/